1. Kashrut Taskforce Update
Rachel Bergstein explained the two parts of the new kashrut policy. At the last LC meeting, we voted in favor of the policy, and we summarized the FAQ document into the reference/how-to section for people whose homes to not conform to the DCM kashrut policy and still want to contribute food to communal meals. The policy and the reference section will be posted to our website in two different sections. 
Ben suggested adding a link in the second to last paragraph under “communal events” that goes to the reference page.
Josh Wilkenfeld suggested this change in the second to last paragraph under “communal events”: ..., consistent with the communal standard, … (cut out part about home conforming to communal standard). 
Dina Epstein added that we should be more specific with “harif” - what is harif? Note that you can use those foods if you don’t cut with a knife.
Julia said it is fine to add, “for more information, contact info@dcminyan.org.”
Deena brought up the roll-out process. We will send a stand-alone email to explain the new policy.
Rebecca introduced the issue of bringing food prepared at home to kiddush. Rachel said this doesn’t have to be a question of kashrut. If everything is purchased/catered, it would be odd for one item to be homemade. She said it should be known that everything for a regular kiddush is purchased. If we are having a potluck kiddush (i.e. cholent), that will be advertised. 
Dina said there seems to be a contradiction with our policy and kiddush. We need to trust peoples’ kashrut levels.
Rivka said there is a value in being welcoming and allowing people to bring their own food. 
We are waiting on Rabbi Ethan Tucker to review our reference sheet and FAQ, we will get KT feedback, and then we will send a stand-alone email.
2. 10/10 Update
Deena explained how the KT process did not go as smoothly as planned, so going forward we will use a different process to address other policy and halachic issues at the minyan. We propose the following process:

1. An issue comes up with the SC

2. The SC will raise the issue with the LC

3. We will hold an educational session or open forum with the community - ask for    mandatory attendance for the SC and LC and GC if a ritual decision

4. After the session, opportunity for written feedback from all attendees. Those who have opinions will share their thoughts.

5. The SC will collect the feedback and bring it back to the LC.

6. At the LC meeting after that, the LC will vote on the issue.

7. Following the vote, a message will go out to the community regarding the final vote/decision
Dena says it seems like a very appropriate, thoughtful process.
Josh says the process would be more honest if it is not outcome-determinative. Provide more than one source/perspective in the educational session. It might be harder for non-binary things.
Dina suggested to work the meeting into a situation where we already have a program built into the calendar (i.e. after shul), but Deena said it’s also helpful to do it on a non-calendared time so people who are actually interested attend. 
This is our “formal introduction” of this issue to the LC. Process for 10/10 discussions will continue with step #3.
3. High Holidays
Rivka presented a few High Holiday related issues:

1. Should we raise the prices for people who want to come to HH services but not join as members? Services elsewhere are more expensive than ours, and it would be helpful to have the money to subsidize events from which our core membership benefits. The other issue is one of crowd control. Josh added a third reason: costs are going up elsewhere, so why not here? Dina said she is in favor of fundraising but not of pushing people out. We want to bring people in, not cut people out. Rivka said the goal is not to be cost prohibitive for people.
Deena said she is in favor of raising costs slightly to reflect the cost increases we are experiencing (i.e. JCC rent) and to encourage people to come who truly want to be there.
We don’t want to alienate people by raising prices. We can have a tiered pricing structure for HH just as we do for membership dues. 
Someone had an idea for a free, short YK service during the break. 
We all agree that a small price increase is justifiable. Also, more people might become members if their HH costs are close enough to membership dues.

2. We will have a members-only sign up period again. Relatives of members will also be able to sign up during the members-only period this year.
4. Membership Drive
Josh reviewed the process of the membership drive and the relative SC and LC responsibilities. 
Dina suggested bringing in greeters/hospitality to help. All committees (greeters, gabbaim, kiddush, etc.) will be asked to help with the drive.
